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October 15, 2020 
 
Re:  WIS 28 improvements project 
 Project ID 3270-01-74  
 Horicon - Mayville   
 (Ellsworth Street to North Junction County TW)  
 WIS 28  

  Dodge County 
 
Dear project stakeholder: 
 

The Wisconsin Department of Transportation (WisDOT) is seeking your input on a proposed resurfacing 
project on WIS 28 between Ellsworth Street in Horicon to the North Junction County TW in the Town of 
Williamstown in Dodge County. The purpose of the proposed work is to address the pavement, which is 
showing signs of deterioration.  
 
A public involvement comment period is scheduled for the period from October 15 to October 30, 
2020. Based on current health information from state, federal and local health departments, WisDOT is 
selecting this format in lieu of a face to face public meeting in order to gather public feedback in a safe 
manner.  Current project information, including the attached project information sheet, can be found at 
the project’s website below: 
 
https://wisconsindot.gov/Pages/projects/by-region/sw/wis28-horicon/default.aspx 

 
The proposed improvements include milling the existing asphalt pavement and overlaying it with new 
asphalt. Other improvements include replacing the existing guardrail just southwest of the WIS 
28/Schwarze Road intersection, new rumble strips, and new pavement marking.  Prior to this 
construction project, Dodge County is being provided a Local Force Account (LFA) to conduct in-kind 
replacement of several culvert pipes one year prior to this project to ensure natural settlement has taken 
place preventing subsidence of the roadway after the mill and overlay. 
 
Through your participation in the public comment period, we hope to obtain your input on the identified 
needs, proposed improvements, and proposed detour route along this segment of WIS 28. 
An improvement project is currently scheduled for 2025 however it could get advanced to as early as 
2023 if funding becomes available. 
  
We look forward to working with you on this important infrastructure improvement and transportation 
investment in your community. If you have any questions or would like to find out more about the 
proposed improvements, please contact me at (608) 245-2655 or jeremy.hall@dot.wi.gov. 

Sincerely, 
 
Jeremy Hall 
 
Jeremy Hall, P.E. 
WisDOT Project Manager 
 
Enclosures: Handout 
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